## Leonardtown High School Band Booster Board Meeting Minutes February 4, 2015

The meeting started at 5:30 with the reading of the minutes from the previous Board meeting. These minutes were approved.

### **Presidents Report**:

- The tax exempt form is still not complete. May need help with it. Will contact others who have done one and the Band Boosters accountant for help.

#### **Treasurer Report**:

- The President passed around the latest budget report in the Treasurer's absence. Any questions, please direct them to the President or Treasurer.
- Various receipts and money were collected to give to the Treasurer. Checks included Dine to Donate's from Chic-Fil-A and Potbelly and also basket bingo sponsorships.

#### **Fundraising Report**:

- Dine to Donate's will continue. Considering having one at the Pub. More to come.
- Trying to schedule the Comedian for March 6 or 20. Cannot have it on a Saturday because the Boosters will have to pay for the Building Service Workers. That is an extra \$33 an hour.
- The Claire's representative has been contacted about the incentive award. She has not responded yet. Will continue to try to get in touch .

#### **Basket Bingo:**

- Continuing to receive donations for Basket Bingo
- The representative from the Elks Lodge will advertise the bingo
- Need to have a check for \$300 to the Elks Lodge by March 1
- Coordinator trying to get in touch with the bingo caller. Will continue to try.

#### **New Business:**

- The Athletic Department is holding a Mulch Sale. The Coordinator, Bruce Henderson, was in attendance to talk about the Band Boosters about helping with this sale. All proceeds will be used to resurface the football field. The cost will be \$30,000 to \$35,000. If enough funding is raised, the field has the potential to be a turf field. The Board thought this was a good idea.
  - Sales are happening now through February 27, 2015
  - o Delivery will be March 20-22, 2015
  - Mulch is 3 cubic foot bags for \$4
  - Orders of 25 bags or more and living within LHS school district can have it delivered
- There will be a Golf Tournament in June. More to come.
- If there is a turf field, may sell spaces on the side for advertisements.
- Vince Vanos is the new President of the Quarterback Club. He came to the Boosters to see if the Board would like to start working with the Quarterback Club on various activities. Some thoughts are:
  - Allowing the band to play music during the football games as opposed to radio music
  - Merging the student section and the band together
  - Having a Homecoming Parade through Leoardtown Square
  - Merging concessions together

# Mr. Pearson Report:

- Honor Band going to WVU. Registration fee covered by Boosters.
- May move the first Mini Band Camp back a week. More to come.

The meeting adjourned at 6:30.